Corpus Christi Air Quality Group Meeting
January 19, 2018
Present

Gretchen Arnold, Chair
Trent Thigpen, Pollution Prevention Partnership

Sharon Bailey Lewis, City of Corpus Christi

Saratha Karnae, Texas A&M University-Kingsville

Jeff Pollack, Corpus Christi MPO

Scott Dickson, TCEQ
Danielle Converse, POCCA

Robert Lamrouex, Citgo
Sarah Garza, POCCA

Beatriz Rivera, POCCA

Ramona Josefczyz, POCCA

Nelda Olivo, POCCA

James Haley, POCCA

Tom Tagliabue, City of Corpus Christi

Bob Paulison, Port Industries, 

Shannon Parham, Voestalpine

Jessica Meunnink, Cheniere, 

Beth Becerra, Exxon Mobile

Discussion Points
· Scott Dickson with the TCEQ Region 14 Small Business and Local Government Assistance, introduced himself to the group and shared the confidential services his program provides to local businesses.  He announced to the group an upcoming TCEQ public forum on local air quality topics including air quality and air permitting taking place in San Patricio county on February 13.  

· The 3-year rolling average for ozone at the end of year 2017 and impact on 2018 was presented.  
· The 3-year rolling average for ozone at the end of year 2017 was 62 ppb for both CAMS 4 and CAMS 21.  
· The 3-year rolling average for ozone was calculated using the 4th high ozone reading for years 2015, 2016, and 2017 at each monitor.  

· The 3-year rolling average is compliant with the NAAQS for ozone announced by the EPA in 2015 of 70 ppb.  

· The EPA recently designated the Corpus Christi Air shed as attainment/unclassifiable with the 2015 NAAQS for ozone.  
· In order for Corpus Christi to remain in attainment of the 70 ppb ozone standard for year 2018, the 4th high ozone reading at both CAMS 4 and CAMS 21 must be less than 85 ppb in 2018. 
· The group was updated on efforts to obtain local support for the two air quality programs (Pollution Prevention Partnership at Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi and the air monitoring done by Texas A&M University-Kingsville) that lost funding in the last legislative session due to Governor Abbott’s veto.  Sarah Garza spoke for the Port of Corpus Christi’s support for the continuation of the Pollution Prevention Partnership.  She stated that she is waiting on a budget number from the Pollution Prevention Partnership that would take the program from May of 2018 – December 31 of 2018.  Once that number is received, depending on the amount, it may be put on the Commissioner’s agenda for approval or be approved internally.  Funding past December 2018 is not open for approval until there is a better feel for legislative continuation of funding.  Bob Paulison spoke for Port Industries for the continuation of funding for the Texas A&M University-Kingsville monitoring.  He stated that Port Industries just approved $47,000 to take the monitoring program from current until December 31, 2018.  Port Industries also chose to withhold funding considerations past December 31, 2018 pending work with the legislature to reinstate funding.  

· Tom Tagliabue presented to the group the process and time-line to work with the Texas legislature to reinstate funding.  He stated that work is beginning now in the budget process for the year 2019 legislature.  It was determined in a communication with the head of the air program at TCEQ that TCEQ would not repeat their budget line item for the air program funding without leadership direction; therefore budgeting for the reinstatement of the funding must happen through high level briefings and preparation for these briefings should be taking place now.  A timeline of legislature preparation and legislative activities was presented.  Interim committees and studies will take place this spring and summer and Tom stressed the importance of having a voice/presence at the committee meetings that address environment and budgeting.  Tom concluded his presentation by stressing that preparation for the next legislative session must begin now and that the other near-non-attainment areas throughout Texas that lost funding must also do the same.  
· Sharon Bailey Lewis presented to the group the efforts that are being made by the other near-non-attainment areas.  She stated that in most cases, the other areas that received funding in the past, had passed through the funding to their area COGs.  She said that at this point, these areas are in the discussion stage of the loss of funding and future plans.  

· Gretchen presented to the group a draft resolution and a draft legislative briefing document.  Each document is editable for individual use and all stakeholders were encouraged to have their leadership pass a resolution that will be shared with legislators and lobbyists.  Stakeholders that have lobbyists were encouraged to brief their lobbyists about the importance of reinstating the funding.  A deadline of mid March was assigned to have resolutions passed.    
Next Steps 
· Work to reinstate the near-non-attainment terminology for ozone attainment.  

· Pass resolutions that support the reinstatement of funding by the legislature.

· Brief legislators and lobbyists on the application of and importance of the funding and its impact on continued attainment of ozone standards.

· Ensure that a very visible state-wide effort takes place that communicates the importance of reinstating the funding.

· Begin survey completion for insertion into Ozone Advance report.  
